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Each week the attendance 
officer calculates the form 
with the best attendance for 
‘Year 11s’ and ‘The ‘Rest’ 
of the school.  As the Year 
11 form groups are smaller 
than the others, they are 
more likely to achieve full 
attendance.  Therefore to 
ensure fairness, results have 
been separated out.

This week’s winners are:

Year 11 - 
D8 (95.71%)

Rest - 
R2 (98.67%)

Well done to Mrs Elliott's and 
Mr Graham's forms for their 
best attendance. Pupils in 
these forms will receive 10 
achievement points.

Attendance 
Winning Forms

Reminder
Year 11

Drama Assessment

Year 11 Drama pupils will be 
out of school on Monday, 3 
February. 

They will be using the theatre 
at Cardinal Newman College 
for their internal assessment. 

Attendance is imperative as  
this is the last opportunity to 
be assessed.

Pupils must be in full school 
uniform.  Please see Miss 
Howell, Lead Teacher for 
Drama, regarding any 
concerns.  

f.howell@priory.lancs.sch.uk

'We Will Rock You' 
Coming To A School 
Near You!
12 & 13 February 2020 | Curtains up at 6.30pm
TICKETS ON SALE NOW!

If you want a night out away from the TV and the ordinary, come and watch 
Penwortham Priory Academy’s production of 'We Will Rock You'. It will start your 
feet tapping and your hands clapping. It will be lively, entertaining and exciting. 

‘We Will Rock You’ is a jukebox musical based on the songs of British rock 
band Queen with a book by Ben Elton. The musical tells the story of a group 
of Bohemians who struggle to restore the free exchange of thought, fashion, 
and live music in a distant future where everyone dresses, thinks and acts the 
same. Musical instruments and composers are forbidden, and rock music is all 
but unknown.

Tickets can be purchased from the School Office 
from Monday.  Prices are: 
Rows 1 and 2 	 £7 Adult, £5 concession
Other Rows	 £6 Adult, £4 concession
Family Ticket (2 Adults, 2 Children)*   £16

 *Not available for the first two rows
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KEY DATES

Drama Assessment
Newman College
Mon, 3 February 2020
(Year 11 pupils as notified)

MFL Pixl Conference
Thurs, 6 February 2020 
Manchester
(Year 11 French classes)

Squad Goals Mental 
Health Workshops
Thurs, 6 February 2020
All Year 7 & 8 pupils (in 
school)

Year 11 Prom
Hoodie and Deposit 
Payment Deadline
Fri, 7 February 2020

Year 9 Parents Evening
Tues, 11 February 2020
4pm-7pm

Year 7 Careers Day
Thurs, 13 February 2020
(in school)

Mid Term Closure
17-21 February 2020

Theatre Visit - A Monster 
Calls - The Lowry, Salford
Weds, 26 February 2020
(Miss Smith's 9E3 class)

Theatre Visit - Blood 
Brothers
The Grand, Wolverhampton
Thurs, 27 February 2020
(Key Stage 4, by invitation)

Year 7 Parents Evening
Weds, 26 February 2020
4pm-7pm

Year 11 Mock Exams
2-18 March 2020

Music To Your 
Ears At Break and 
Lunch
Continuing on from last term, music will be played 
through the school's tannoy system during break 
and lunch.  Chosen by Mr Taylor, Lead Teacher for Music, this is designed to 
offer exposure to, and appreciation of, music to the wider school.

Music next week will focus on:

w/c 03/02/20 - Legends
The quartet run in order of 1950's, 1960's, 1970's, 1980's - 
Elvis, The Beatles, The Bee Gees, Michael Jackson. 

Can you support our annual 
Year 10 careers workshop?
We're looking for parents and friends of the school to get involved with speed 
networking and mock interview sessions with our Year 10 pupils.  The event 
takes place in school during the morning of Friday, 27 March.  

By taking part you will help our pupils to:

•	 Raise their career aspirations 
•	 Enable them to engage with people in employment
•	 Experience an interview process 

Whatever your profession, knowledge of your career pathway and experience 
of the world of work will be most valued and welcomed.

A letter with further information can be downloaded from the school website at 
>> www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters. 

If you are able to get involved or have any questions, please email Mr Gee, 
Assistant Headteacher, at n.gee@priory.lancs.sch.uk.
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Year 9 Parents/Options Evening
Tues, 11 February | 4pm-7pm

We encourage parents/carers to attend these sessions to discuss your child’s recent 
progress towards meeting target levels, homework, quality of work and work ethic. 
This term, your child will be choosing their options and therefore parent evening 
discussions take an important part in guiding pupil’s choices.  Pupils must attend with their parents and be in full 
school uniform.

During the evening Mr Gee will run a short presentation for parents and pupils on the options process at 4.30pm, 
5.30pm and 6.30pm. 

Pupils have been issued with letters and appointment sheets during their assembly on Wednesday.  Copies can 
also be downloaded from the school website at www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters. 

Please return all acknowledgement slips to your child’s form tutor and we ask that you monitor the completion 
of appointment sheets over the forthcoming week. 

We look forward to seeing you and appreciate your continued support in ensuring your child maximises their 
potential.

Year 9 Options
Pupils in Year 9 will be shortly choosing their GCSE options.  In order to offer 
the best advice and guidance possible and to ensure pupils make the most 
suitable choices, the following will be put in place to support them through 
the process.

Year 9 Reports Issued 
This will help you identify the subjects that your child enjoys and is performing well in.

Year 9 Options Assembly – Weds, 29 January
Mr Gee completed a 20 minute assembly on the options process explaining the choices, EBac entries and what 
makes a good options choice.

Department Option Talks – w/c 3 February
Starting on Monday, departments will talk to pupils about the range of option subjects they offer and what each 
course is made up of.

Option Booklet Issued – Fri, 7 February
The Year 9 option booklet will be emailed to all parents/carers and pupils on Fri, 7 February. This will give parents 
and pupils time to look through it before the parents/options evening on Tues, 11 February. If a pupil needs a paper 
version please ask at the main office.

Year 9 Parents/Options Evening – Tues, 11 Feb
All parents/carers will be able to speak to their child’s class teacher about progress in Year 9 and any aspect of 
the options process. In addition Mr Gee will run a series of presentations at 4.30pm, 5.30pm and 6.30pm in the 
Learning Centre explaining the option process, choices and EBac entries.

1:1 Interviews - w/c 24 February
All Year 9 pupils will have a 1:1 interview about their option choices. Advice and guidance will be offered to all pupils.

Option Forms Handed In – Weds, 11 March
All option forms will have been completed and handed into the main office by Weds, 11 March.
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South Ribble Community Awards
Last Friday evening saw the recipients of South Ribble Borough 
Council's Community Awards announced at the presentation 
ceremony in Leyland.  Chosen by our pupils, Humanities teacher 
Miss Ackers, was one of the three shortlisted for the borough's 
'Teacher of the Year' accolade.

The evening was hosted by 
broadcasting legend and BBC 
North West Tonight regular, 
Dave Guest, at the South Ribble 
Conference and Business 
Centre on West Paddock in 
Leyland.  Presenting the awards 
was Councillor Harry Hancock, 
the Mayor of South Ribble.

Councillor Paul Foster, said: 
“The awards ceremony brought 
together the very best of 
South Ribble and celebrated 
everyone’s incredible 
achievements. It’s so important that we take the opportunity to highlight cases of people going the extra mile 
to care for their customers, pupils, employees or students. Often, these are acts of kindness and dedication 
which are far from required or even expected in their role; however, they do it regardless because they care 
deeply about the quality of their work and the happiness of the person or people on receiving end.”

The award was won by Headteacher of Seven Stars Primary School in Leyland, however Miss Ackers had 
a thoroughly enjoyable evening, met some fabulous people and was presented with a glass trophy for her 
achievements.  

Miss Ackers commented, "The awards night was an incredible experience and I’m thankful to have gotten to the 
final three. The other nominees are amazing teachers and to be in the same category as them is an honour. I 
couldn’t have gotten this far without the students at Priory and I will do my best to continue to deliver the quality 
of lessons that helped me to receive this nomination. 

Image: Councillor Harry Hancock, Mayor of South Ribble, Miss Ackers, and Miss Stone, Cop Lane Primary 
School.
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The Big Assembly
As part of our careers education (CEIAG) 
programme pupils will be watching the 'The Big 
Assembly' during National Apprenticeship Week 
(#NAW2020).

All pupils will watch the film during their Character & Culture classes across the 
week which commences on Monday.

The Big Assembly is a 30 minute online interactive webinar, where both teachers 
and students get involved; they’ll be able to ask panellists questions through a chat 
facility and vote in interactive polls throughout the broadcast.

It will be the seventh in a successful series of digital broadcasts, with audiences of 
thousands from across the UK simultaneously participating in conversations about 
their futures.

Amongst the panellists are current apprentices who will give students advice and information about apprenticeships 
and careers. The assembly demonstrates how inclusive apprenticeships are, with panellists from a host of 
different socio-economic and ethnic backgrounds to those who live with mental and physical challenges.

National Apprenticeship Week (3 – 9 February 2020) is a time to recognise and applaud apprenticeship success 
stories across the country, extending the message to communities and audiences, including employers, that are 
less familiar with the value and return on investment they bring.

The Maths Department
Like a challenge?

The Head of Maths, Mr Kenrick, will be testing our brain power 
each week with one of his puzzles.

Here you will find a puzzle or a problem solving task - these can help to build students’ perseverance, mathematical 
reasoning, ability to apply knowledge creatively in unfamiliar contexts, and confidence in tackling new challenges. 
Why not have a try yourself!

I am thinking of four numbers…

•	 They are all different

•	 They add up to 20

•	 The sum of any 3 of them is always divisible by the 4th

What are the numbers I’m thinking of?
Answer page 15
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South Ribble Cricket Competition
Report by Team Coach, Mr Kenrick.

It was with great anticipation that the boys Under 13s cricket team set off for their first cricket 
tournament, located at the indoor tennis centre at Bamber Bridge. Spirits were high on the minibus!

Our competition for the day was from Hutton (the 
team to beat!), Balshaws, All Hallows, Leyland St 
Mary's and Lostock Hall. 

The opposing batsmen had a difficult time facing 
the fast swing bowling from Adam B, whilst Captain 
Ben M provided trickery with his accurate middle 
pace. Alex E and Jake S provided quality death 
bowling towards the end of the oppositions innings.

Priory displayed some excellent batting with 
Adam B, Alex E and Stephen P-N swinging like 
professionals in order to increase our run rate; 
whilst Jake S played a number of solid innings like 
a proper test batsman. 

Other notable performances included great late 
batting from Harry R, Jamie C (Wicketkeeper) and 
Theo C. 

In the field Theo C was so competitive - demanding 
players get into the correct fielding positions! Joe 
T provided quality bowling and batting support 
throughout.

All of the boys had a great day out - not only are we planning our next few training sessions but also a trip to Old 
Trafford to watch Lancashire Lightning. 

Well done to all boys involved!

Team: Adam B, Ben M, Alex E, Jake S, Stephen P-N, Harry R, Jamie C, Theo C, Joe T. 

If you are in Year 7 or 8 and would like to take part, come down to training 
- Thursdays after school from 3.10pm - 4.30pm in the Sports Hall.

Developing Skills in Basketball - Training at Preston Pride
Priory's Under 14s team have made an excellent start to the season.  With this in mind, 
Assistant Head & PE Teacher Mr Gee, would like to signpost all keen players to Preston 
Pride Basketball Club in order to further develop their skills.  Training for boys in Years 7-9 
takes place at Newman College on Tuesdays from 5.30pm-7pm.  The U14 coach, Sam 
Fitzpatrick, came to Priory to complete his PE teaching practice and may be known to 
some of our older pupils.  

www.prestonbasketball.com
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Abigail Climbs High For Charity  
Generous Year 7 pupil Abigail spends her spare time fundraising or helping others.

Abigail has always been a firm supporter of charities. She raised funds at her primary school Farington Moss 
St Paul’s for a little girl in Tanzania and also has been to Cuba with her family to distribute items like toiletries to 
charities there.

Over Christmas, she has carried out a number of charity events, supporting her dad Jason who is taking part in 
The Big Battlefield Bike Ride 2020, which is commemorating 
the 80th anniversary of the Dunkirk evacuation, with all funds 
raised going to Help for Heroes.

“My dad has to raise a certain amount of money for the bike 
ride so I have been helping him,” said Abigail. “I have taken 
part in bag packing at Morrison’s in Stockport as that’s where 
most of the my dad’s team of riders are from.

“I also took part in a coffee morning at Woodley Civic Hall which 
raised £132 for Help for Heroes.”

As well as this, Abigail spent her Christmas Day helping 
others at Find a Friend Christmas Dinner at the Blue Anchor 
in Bretherton.

“We usually spend Christmas Day eating and relaxing and a 
neighbour got us involved with Find a Friend Christmas Dinner, 
it’s nice to do something kind.

“My job was to help to find out where the people with food 
allergies were sitting and make sure they got the right food so 
it was quite a responsible job.

“It was a testing but rewarding Christmas Day, there were 
around 60 people there altogether.”

Abigail is planning another trip to Cuba with her family to take more goods for those in need while she is also 
currently thinking about a sponsored climb at West View Leisure Centre.

“I might climb the height of Blackpool Tower or something like that for Help for Heroes.”

Despite all the charity work, Abigail has her sights set on a different future career - “I want to be a zookeeper with 
medium sized animals.”

Since we interviewed Abigail, she has now booked her sponsored 
climb at West View Leisure Centre.   On 17 February from 10:00, she 
and her cousin will each be climbing the equivalent height of Blackpool 
Tower - 158 metres!
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Year 11 

GCSE Academic Intervention Classes 2019-20 

 

French  
Mrs Scully 
Higher Tier – Monday lunchtime and Period 5 
Foundation Tier – Monday after school 
Mrs Bailey 
Higher Tier – Monday lunchtime and Period 5 
Foundation Tier – Thursday lunchtime 
 
English  
Mondays and Tuesdays Period 5 
Thursday after school 
 
Maths  
Monday after school 
Monday and Wednesday Period 5 
 
Art/Design  
Monday after school 
 
Design Technology  
 
Science  
Tuesday after school 
 
GCSE PE  
Tuesday after school 
 
Humanities  
Foundation Tier - Friday lunchtime 
Higher Tier - Friday after school  
 
Computer Science/ICT – N/A 
 

Year 11 Spring Term Mock Exams
The next set of mock exams for Year 11 pupils will begin on Monday, 2 March and will 
run up to Wednesday, 18 March. 

Copies of pupils’ individual timetables, also containing their seating arrangements, will 
be given to pupils in due course.

In the meantime, the full timetable across the period is available to download from the 
school website at >>

https://www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/pupils/revision

Due to the length of some exams, there will be an early lunch for all pupils on 2 & 10 March. The Sports Hall and 
the surrounding area will be out of bounds for other pupils during this period and we ask that they are respectful 
and keep noise to an absolute minimum.

Year 11 Revision Skills & Support Workshop

Head of Year 11, Mr Faulkner, was pleased to see so many 
parents and pupils at last Wednesday evening's event.

All pupils were given a complimentary 'How to Revise' booklet 
and were guided through a revision techniques presentation 
by Mr Watters.  

Those pupils who were not able 
to attend on the evening were 
invited to a catch-up session in 
school on Friday.

Revision guides are available 
for most subjects directly from 
individual departments.  Pupils 
should speak to their class 
teacher for details and a copy 
of the order form.
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Mrs Gidden’s Cool Readers Club
Priory’s Head of English, Mrs Gidden, has been really impressed with many of our multi-talented 

pupils and wanted to highlight their love of reading while excelling at other pursuits.

This week we interviewed Year 8 pupil, Zach.

Zach is currently engrossed in Young Sherlock 
Holmes: Death Cloud by Andrew Lane.

“I am not that far into it, it’s obviously about a 
young Sherlock Holmes and he has just gone to 
school.

“He has found out his mum is ill and his brother 
is at work and he goes to live with his rich aunty 
and uncle who are also very strict. He had never 
met them before that.

“He gets bored and someone is watching him in 
his room and I think he is about to go and solve 
mysteries but I don’t know yet!”

Zach admits he is a keen reader. “I do play on my X-Box and things like that but, once I have done my homework, 
I find myself picking up a book.

“My favourite books are the Harry Potter series so I guess my favourite author is JK Rowling.

“I like mystery novels, I like the Sinclair’s Mystery novels by Katherine Woodfine which include The Mystery of 
the Painted Dragon and The Mystery of the Jewelled Moth.”

Zach’s favourite subject is history and out of school he plays football for Penwortham St Theresa’s football club 
as a defender.

“I support Manchester City but I am a Preston North End season ticket holder because it’s cheaper!”

PE Reward Trip - England Vs Italy Euro 2020 Friendly
The PE department is planning to take a group of 45 students to Wembley to 
watch the Euro 2020 warm up match against Italy on Friday, 27 March 2020.  The 
visit is a reward for those pupils that have committed time to represent Priory 
during extra-curricular activities.

Those pupils that have qualified for this trip have been given a letter directly from 
Head of PE, Mr Bullock.  Pupils who wish to go should return their reply slips no 
later than Mon, 3 February.  If replies exceed places available then names will 
be selected randomly by ballot and pupils informed accordingly.  Monies will be 
returned to those that haven't been successful in gaining a place.
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Girls Cricket Training
Following the success of our Under 13s girls cricket team at the South 
Ribble Chance to Shine Championships earlier this month, the Lancashire 
Cricket Foundation (LCF) has offered the school practice, taster and 
leadership sessions for girls.

Miss Burgess, the LCF Girls Development Coach, will be working with PE 
Teacher, Mrs Bullock, to run the following sessions with our girls:

Tasters During Normal PE Lessons:
Monday - 7W Period 4 | Tuesday - 8E Period 2 | Wednesday - 9E Period 1 and 9W Period 3  | Thursday - 8W 
Period 4

Lunchtime Practice (For girls across all year groups who would like to have a go)
Mon, 2 February and Thurs, 6 February 

Leadership Sessions
Class 8E Period 2 from w/c 10 February until Easter.  Class 8E showed the most interest in learning to become 
cricket leaders. They will coach activities, plan sessions, and in the summer they will be involved in primary 
school events which they can lead. 

A weekly lunchtime club will start after the half term break, day to be confirmed. 

Priory's U13s Girls South Ribble Champions will play in the South West Lancashire regional 
finals on Monday, 10 February.

The Prom 
Weds, 24 June 
We are excited to confirm that the Year 11 Leavers 
Prom will be on Weds, 24 June 2020 at the Hallmark 
Hotel, Leyland.

The cost of the Prom is £27.00 per person. We will require an initial £10 deposit 
by Friday, 7 February.

Arrivals on the night will be from 6pm with the formal 
meal served at 6.30pm, followed by a disco until 11pm.  

Leavers Hoodies
Hoodies this year will be dark grey with ‘Leavers 20’ on the back and priced at £15. 
Samples will be made available for pupils to try for size prior to ordering. 

The hoodie order and payment must be returned by Fri, 7 February.  Please note there 
can be no extras added to the order after this date.

Letters have been given out to Year 11 pupils in their assembly today.  Copies can also 
be downloaded from the school website at >> www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/parents/letters

For illustration purposes 
only - not final design /

colour.



Learn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to SucceedLearn to Succeed

The Friday Challenge 
These challenges are added to Doddle each week for pupils to have a think about.  Pupils 
should then revise these during the week in preparation for a test during their Friday Character 
& Culture session. The content of these quizzes will enhance learning in all subjects and 
widen Tier 2 vocabulary. 

Here is today’s challenge.  Parents - How would you get on? 

1. 	 What does ‘the grey pound’ mean?

2. 	 What is an IP address?

3. 	 What is an improper fraction?

4. 	 Define striated. 

5. 	 Which is correct...’a-lot’, ‘alot’ or ‘a lot’?

6. 	 What does ‘Have a heart!’ mean?
7. 	 Where do Inuits live? 
8. 	 What is Achondroplasia? 
9. 	 How many glasses of water should you drink a 	
	 day? 
10. 	What are the capital cities of the four countries of 	
	 the United Kingdom? 

Leyland Cricket Club's girls team currently trains every Wednesday, 6-8pm, at Wellfield High School. Training 
for the first week is completely free and then £5 a session during the winter.  In summer training is at the cricket 
ground, again on Wednesday's 6-8pm. 

Any girl looking to join them does not need any equipment, and players won't be thrown into hardball until they 
are ready and want to, and even then equipment can be provided.

If there are enough girls interested in sampling this training, Mrs Bullock is willing to accompanying them in the 
first instance to help them settle in. Coaches will be aware of potential new players from Priory and will provide 
initial practice tailored to suit them.

Enquiries can be directed to Abi Bates at the club on 07879 473045 or email leylandccwomenandgirls@gmail.
com or via Mrs Bullock, PE Teacher, r.bullock@priory.lancs.sch.uk.

Answers on page 15
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COMMUNITY

I Am Voldemort Talk

Ian Longstaff was the actual Voldemort 
body double in the Harry Potter film 
series. 

A hugely entertaining event that includes:
•	 Stories from set
•	 Previously unseen images
•	 Audience led Q&A
•	 Selfie opps
•	 Signed photos from £5

The talk is suitable for both adult and 
child Harry Potter Fans.

There are two sessions:
Matinee 3pm-5pm
Evening 7-9pm

Ticket link: 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/89020812647

On the curriculum w/c 3 February:

Year 7 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Expressing myself effectively’
The difference between being nice and kind

Year 8 Spring Term - Thinking with a clear head’ 
Stigma

Year 9 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Adapting my voice’
Social media and communication

Year 10 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Owning my actions'
How can we protect each other in society

Year 11 Spring Term - Theme: ‘Charting the course’
What courses are available at university?

At Penwortham Priory Academy the 
Character & Culture curriculum is 
designed to support the promotion 
of excellence for pupils and do all it 
can to improve their life chances.

Pupils have three 20 minute Character 

& Culture lessons each week.  
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Saturday 8th February and 
25th April 2020  9.45am-12.30pm

Myerscough College, Bilsborrow, Preston, Lancashire PR3 0RY

www.myersco  ugh.ac.uk

3 School Leavers

3 Apprenticeships 

3 University Degrees

MyerscoughColl@myerscoughcoll

£30 
million 

campus 
building

programme

Course   
Advice Mornings

Download 
our 2020 School 

Leaver Prospectus

Careers Advice at Priory 
Year 11 pupils who would like support with 
college or apprenticeship applications 
should meet with Mrs Khan, Careers 
Adviser at Priory.

Mrs Khan is in school predominantly on 
Fridays and is available for:

•	 1:1 careers guidance throughout the 
day via an appointment system, and

•	 Drop in sessions in the morning first 
thing from 8.00am to 8.50am and lunch 
between 1.10pm and 1.50pm.

Mrs Khan is based in the careers office 
along the pastoral corridor and will hold 
meetings with pupils in the meeting room 
next to this.  Parents and pupils can email:   
s.khan@priory.lancs.sch.uk
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To coincide with National Apprenticeship Week 2020 Barratt Homes are opening their on-line 
vacancies.

Barratt Manchester have sites across the North West and they are specifically recruiting bricklayers and carpentry 
Apprentices.  Any prospective Apprentice should apply via their recruitment website.

Register and apply via www.barrattcareers.co.uk/early-careers/apprentices.  Please note there is no need to 
register for a CITB account.

Build Connections,

Build Your Career 

To join as a trade apprentice you’ll need to have plenty  
of energy, initiative and commitment. You’ll need to be 
good with your hands, good with people and happy to 
work outdoors in all kinds of weather.Willing to learn  
and study, you’ll have a good general education, ideally  
with GCSEs in Maths and English. In return, you’ll  
enjoy excellent rates of pay and benefits including  
22 days holiday and a pension scheme. And no  
student debt!

Apprenticeships kick-start any career. Combining 
education and on-the-job training, you’ll learn to  
become an expert in the construction industry.  
You’ll gain industry recognised qualifications  
while working with experienced specialists  
with technical knowledge.

We are currently offering
the following apprenticeships:

Bricklaying
Carpentry/Joinery

For more information and to apply visit:       
 barrattcareers.co.uk 
 @barrattcareers
 facebook.com/barrattcareers

BARRATTFUTURETALENT.CO.UK

How to apply for a Barratt Apprenticeship

If you have any questions along the way, please just drop us an email: apprenticeships@barrattplc.co.uk

Build connections, build your career

Set up a valid email 
account and go straight 

to the CITB website 
www.citb.co.uk/bconstructive  

Complete the 
registration form.

Once you’ve found out 
all you need to know and you 

feel you’ve chosen the 
programme best suited to 

you, the next step is 
to click ‘Apply’.

If you’ve received 
good feedback, continue with 

your application form. This stage 
is important. We really do want to 
know about you and why you want 
to apply for an Apprenticeship at 

Barratt - so take your time, read each 
question carefully and provide us  
with as much detail as possible.  

You’ll also be asked to upload  
your CV. This can be in  
Microsoft Word, PDF or 

similar file type.

You’re now ready to 
search on our website 

www.barrattfuturetalent.co.uk  
for details of our programmes 

and vacancies. 

If you’ve already registered your 
details just log in to your account. 

If you’ve forgotten then use 
the ‘Forgot Login 

Details’ link.

Don’t rush your 
application, save as you go 
and read the instructions. 

You can always return to it if you  
don’t have time to do it all in one go. 

You’ll need to be at a laptop 
or computer, as it’s not possible 

to upload a CV from your 
smartphone.

Once you’ve 
submitted your application, 

we’ll ask you for some 
feedback about the process, please 

complete this. Afterwards we’ll send 
you an email acknowledging your 

application. We‘ll ask you to ‘activate’ 
your account if you have not  

already done so. Keep an eye 
out for the email from us 
regarding the progress of 

your application.

At the top of the page 
click on Apprentices and 

Trainees. Begin exploring; 
you’ll find lots of important 

information including videos  
of our current apprentices  
and trainees talking about 

what they do in 
their roles.

Read the 
privacy statement 

and click ‘Continue’. We’ll 
ask you a few general questions, 
read them carefully. Once you’ve 

completed this part of the application 
process, click ‘Continue’ to receive 
feedback on your application so far. 

The next step is for you to tell 
us about your past experiences.  

It will only take you a few  
minutes and you’ll receive 

instant feedback.

Good 
Luck!

barrattfuturetalent.co.uk @barrattapps facebook.com/barrattfuturetalent

BAE Systems Air Sector has launched a new Level 3 Supply Chain 
Practitioner Apprenticeship programme for their 2020 intake.  If you 
have ever wondered how your Amazon order gets to your door so 
fast from the supplier or where it has come from and what journey it 

takes, then this might be the apprenticeship for you.
 
Find out more by registering for their careers open events at: 
www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/BAESystemsOpenEvening or apply at: 
www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships/schemes/advanced-apprenticeships  
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Vacancy:
Cleaners 
Our cleaning contractors, Bulloughs Cleaning 
Services, are seeking reliable cleaners for duties at 
Penwortham Priory Academy.

For further information or to apply, please contact 
Bulloughs’ direct.  

See advert below for further details. 

Vacancy:
Site Supervisor
We are looking to recruit a knowledgeable, hardworking 
and enthusiastic Site Supervisor to support the 
Facilities Team. Under the guidance of the Senior Site 
Supervisor, you will contribute to the smooth running 
of the school by carrying out a range of caretaking 
duties.  

For further details and an application pack, please 
visit: www.priory.lancs.sch.uk/vacancies

Closing date: 12 February at 4pm

See advert below for further details. 

Answer to Maths Challenge:

The numbers are 1, 4, 5 and 10
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W/C 3 February 2020

Monday 
Chicken breast topped with BBQ sauce and cheese 

served with diced potatoes and beans or sweetcorn*

Pasta served with garlic bread*

Tuesday
Chilli con carne served in a tortilla with nachos on the side

Cheese or plain omelette served with hash browns and 

beans or peas*

Wednesday
Cheese | Cheese & Ham | Cheese & Pepperoni 

ciabatta pizza 

Spicy chicken burger 

Both served with potato wedges and beans or sweetcorn

Thursday
Roast dinner*

Tomato pasta served with garlic bread*

Friday
Battered Fish | Cheese & Tomato Pizza | Beefburger 

All served with chips and peas or beans

Available Every Day 
Southern fried chicken wrap 

Cheese | Cheese & Ham | Cheese & Pepperoni Panini

Jacket potato with tuna, cheese or beans*

*Gluten-free option available
If you would like a gluten-free option pupils must 

order in advance with the kitchen staff, the day prior 
preferably.  Thank you.

Answers to the Friday challenge...

1. 	 The money spent by older people as a group 

2. 	 A unique string of characters that identifies each 	

	 computer as it communicates over a network.

3. 	 A fraction where the numerator (top number) is 	

	 bigger than the denominator (bottom number). 

4. 	 It means striped or streaked. 

5. 	 A lot - it is always two words. 

6. 	 It means be merciful; show pity. 

7. 	 Inuits are the indigenous people of northern 		

	 Canada and parts of Greenland and Alaska.

8. 	 It is a genetic disorder that results in dwarfism. 

9. 	 6-8 glasses is recommended.

10. 	 Capital of England = London, of Scotland = 	

Edinburgh, of Wales = Cardiff, and of Ireland = 

Belfast 


